Dear [Name],
I am writing to you in your capacity as Chief Executive/chair of XXX Integrated Care Board/Integrated Care Partnership/Primary Care Network/ or Director of Public Health at x Local Authority Board/chair of x Health and Wellbeing Board or other local stakeholder to share Cervical screening, my way: Women's attitudes and solutions to improve uptake of cervical screening.
I would also like to extend an invitation to meet to discuss the findings and understand how we could work together to help improve screening uptake in [name of your area].
This new report follows a goal set by NHS England in 2023, to eliminate cervical cancer by 2040. NHSE says meeting this goal will require higher rates of HPV vaccination and increased uptake of screening among eligible women and people with a cervix.
This is an admirable but challenging goal, set against decreasing levels of screening uptake, especially among younger women. The national target of 80% screening coverage has not been met for the past 20 years.
In response, Healthwatch England launched research to investigate why some women are hesitant to go for screening. Conducted between November 2023 and February 2024, the research comprised national polling of more than 2,400 women who were hesitant about cervical screening, and in-depth interviews of 30 younger, disabled, or minority ethnic women.
The findings show:
· Fear of discomfort and misconceptions make women hesitant.
· The top solutions backed by women to overcome hesitancy were screening carried out by sensitive and same-gender staff, convenient screening locations, flexible appointment times, or drop-in clinics.
· Services need to do more to make adjustments for disabled people, those with extra communication needs and people affected by past trauma.
· The NHS needs to address knowledge gaps or misconceptions.
· Most women would use a self-screening home kit if it was available on the NHS.
Healthwatch England is now recommending a number of changes, including:
· Collection of national demographic data on uptake rates, including by ethnicity and disability, to establish a full picture on inequalities and to tailor solutions.
· Engagement by systems with local women to understand their screening needs and shape future screening delivery or address knowledge gaps.
· Better training of admin and screening staff on complying with the Accessible Information Standard and making adjustments for disabled people
· Adoption by the NHS of a ‘trauma card’ for patients to bring to appointments to signal to staff past experiences that affect intimate examinations.
· Subject to trial outcomes, NHSE making self-screening kits available on the NHS.
I’m sure you’ll agree with us that these findings are important for improving women’s health – and for all of society. Women make up the greater number of unpaid carers, as well as the largest part of the NHS workforce.
I would therefore like to invite you to meet to discuss some questions we have about cervical screening provision locally. These include:
· What does the NHS and/or public health teams know about screening uptake in our area? Are there any data gaps that need to be addressed?
· Do you have plans to increase uptake?  Will women’s views be collected to inform these plans? Our local Healthwatch may be able to support you with this.
· Is cervical screening part of any plans for the local Women’s Health Hub? Every ICB has received funding to set up at least one hub – how is this progressing?
· Is it easy for women to book appointments and are more flexible times offered?
· Do all local GPs and sexual health clinics know how to order Easy Read or translated leaflets from NHSE to share with women with communication needs?
· What facilities are available locally to screen women with physical disabilities?
· Do all services promote professional chaperone policies and also allow women to bring a friend or relative to appointments if they need extra support?
· Do services offer extra time for discussion before or during appointments for women who are particularly nervous or fearful?
If you’re unable to meet, it would be useful to get a written response to the questions above and any feedback on the report.
Thank you for taking the time to consider these findings.
Please get in touch by emailing your email/phone. I look forward to hearing from you. 

Kind regards

Your name/job title/Healthwatch name
